
Bruce Crown  Moonlight Lane 
Resident Richmond Hill 
ON L.4C8K1 CA

To the City of Richmond Hill Clerks Office:
I am writing you regarding city files D01-20016 and D02-20030 regarding the two buildings 
proposed at 45 Observatory Ln.

First otf, I would like to express the troubling aspect of a numbered corporation (2721854 Ontario 
Inc) attempting to amend the official plan and zoning by laws in our neighbourhood. There 
is no information on the owners of this company, nor any financial record. This is quite disconcerting. 
Who is behind this corporation?

Secondly, I would also like to submit this written comment that I, and many other residents are 
against this project. A building has already gone up at the intersection of Yonge St. and Observatory 
Ln., and the building has had a negative impact on both traffic and noise level. — 
Regarding traffic, many of our stop signs have become “suggestions” rather than laws.

Please add me to any in-person town halls and extend any invite to hear further comments on this. 
Of course, I understand that the COVID pandemic may prevent this, but another residential 
building that will make the neighbourhood more crowded, louder, and less dense during 
a global pandemic can surely ensure all comments are heard.

Yours most Cordially Bruce C. Richmond 
Hill Resident


